



April 1st 2014

Honourable Gail Shea Minister of Fisheries & Oceans Government of Canada

Jobie Tukkiapik President of Makivik Corporation

Manasa Evic, Chairperson, Pangnirtung Fisheries Ltd.

James Qillaq Chairman of the Qikiqtaaluk Wildlife Board

Paulusie Novalinga – President Regional Nunavimmi Imajulirijiit Katujjiqatiinninga Honourable Johnny Mike Minister of Environment Government of Nunavut

Lootie Toomasie Chairman of the Arctic Fishery Alliance

Michael Neumann, General Manager, Pangnirtung Fisheries Ltd.

Carl McLean
Deputy Minister
Nunatsiavut Government

Chairpersons of Nunavut's Hunters and Trappers Organizations c/o Janet Dionne Executive Director of the Nunavut Inuit Wildlife

Secretariat

Cathy Towtongie President of Nunavut Nunavut Tunngavik Inc.

Jacopie Maniapik Chairman of the Baffin Fisheries Coalition

Levi Barnabas Chairman of the Qikiqtaaluk Corporation

John Mercer Chairperson of the Torngat Joint Fisheries Board

Dear Colleagues:

Re: Nunavut Wildlife Management Board and Nunavik Marine Region Wildlife Board written public hearing concerning proposed 2014 total allowable catch levels for Northern (*Pandalus* borealis) and Striped (*P.* montagui) shrimp

The Nunavut Wildlife Management Board (NWMB or Nunavut Board) and the Nunavik Marine Region Wildlife Board (NMRWB or Nunavik Board) are contacting you to obtain your input – if you wish to provide it – into the Boards' joint written public hearing on the 2014 total allowable catch levels for Northern (*Pandalus borealis*) and Striped (*P. montagui*) shrimp in the Eastern

and Western Assessment Zones. The Eastern Assessment Zone is within the Nunavut Settlement Area, Nunavik Marine Region, and adjacent areas. The Western Assessment Zone is entirely with the Nunavut Settlement Area and Nunavik Marine Region.

In presentations to the Nunavut and Nunavik Boards at their respective March 2014 meetings, Fisheries and Oceans Canada (DFO) submitted a briefing note (attached) requesting recommendations from the Boards on the total allowable catch levels for *P. borealis* and *P. montagui* for the 2014/2015 fishing season. The options provided by DFO were informed by a recent Canadian Science Advisory Secretariat report (attached) that gives updated scientific information on the fishable biomass for *P. borealis* and *P. montagui* in the Eastern and Western Assessment Zones. These – along with other documents comprising the best available information to date – are available for review or download from the NWMB's website (www.nwmb.com) or by contacting the NWMB at the coordinates set out at the end of this letter.

The Nunavut and Nunavik Boards are holding a joint written hearing to consider the 2014 total allowable catch levels for *P. borealis* and *P. montagui* in the Eastern and Western Assessment Zones. All recipients of this letter (or the organizations they represent) are invited to provide written submissions to both of the Boards – duly translated into Inuktitut or English – with respect to the DFO submission and, more generally, the Boards' recommendations and decisions concerning Northern (*P. borealis*) and Striped (*P. montagui*) shrimp total allowable catch. The filing deadline for submissions is 5:00 p.m. (Iqaluit/Inukjuak time) on May 7th 2014.

All submissions to the written hearing should be submitted to the Nunavut Board (for administrative purposes; contact information below). Submissions should be clearly marked as pertaining to the "NWMB-NMRWB considerations of the total allowable catch for Northern and Striped shrimp". All submissions must be submitted in both English and Inuktitut. Delivery of the submissions may also be made through fax or electronic transmission, but only if you or your organization confirms by phone with the NWMB – by no later than 5:00 p.m. (Iqaluit/Inukjuak time) on May 7th 2014 – that a complete and legible copy of the transmission has been received by the NWMB. Documents are deemed to have been filed on the actual day of receipt by the NWMB. Unless persuasive written and translated reasons are provided to the Boards for late filing, the Boards will not consider submissions that are not filed on time.

Subject to relevant confidentiality or privacy concerns, all submissions and supporting documentation will be placed on the NWMB's website, and will be available for download. Please keep in mind that the more thorough, reliable and persuasive supporting evidence and justifications put forward in your submissions, the more weight they will be given by the two Boards in their respective NLCA and NILCA decision-making processes.

Following the written hearing deadline, the Nunavut and Nunavik Boards will make their respective decisions and forward them to the Minister pursuant to NLCA S.5.3.17 and NILCA S.5.5.7.

If you require further information, please do not hesitate to visit the NWMB's website (www.nwmb.com), or to contact the Boards directly at their coordinates:

NUNAVUT WILDLIFE MANAGEMENT BOARD 3rd Floor Allavik Building

1106 Ikaluktuutiak Road P.O. Box 1379 Iqaluit, NU X0A 0H0 Phone: (867) 975-7300

Fax: (888) 421-9832

E-Mail: receptionist@nwmb.com

NUNAVIK MARINE REGION WILDLIFE BOARD

P.O. Box 433 Inukjuak, QC J0M 1M0 Phone: (819) 254-8667

Fax: (819) 254-8816 E-Mail: <u>info@nmrwb.ca</u>

Yours sincerely,

Ben Kovic

Chairperson of the

1(-

Nunavut Wildlife Management Board

Attachments (3)

R. Tenlecht

Robbie Tookalak

Acting Chairperson of the

Nunavik Marine Region Wildlife Board

c.c. Jeff Maurice, Fisheries Policy Advisor, Nunavut Tunngavik Incorporated Neil Greig, Director, Economic Development & Marine Division, Makivik Corporation David Burden, A/ Regional Director General, Fisheries and Oceans Canada Larry Dow, Director of Northern Operations, Fisheries and Oceans Canada Sandra Courchesne, Senior Fisheries Resource Management Officer, Fisheries and Oceans Canada

Jenn Buie, Manager, Fisheries and Oceans Canada

Richard Nadeau, Regional Director General (Quebec Region), Fisheries and Oceans Canada

Jerry Ward, Chief Executive Officer, Baffin Fisheries Coalition

Eric Joamie, Secretary, Cumberland Sound Fisheries Ltd.

Harry Earle, General Manager, Arctic Fishery Alliance

Peter Keenainak, Vice-President, Industrial Development, Qikiqtaaluk Corporation

Joshua Kango, Vice-Chairman, Qikiqtaaluk Wildlife Board

Devin Imrie, Acting Director of Fisheries and Sealing, Nunavut Department of Environment

Rosalind Walsh, Executive Director, Northern Coalition

Bruce Chapman, Executive Director, Canadian Association for Prawn Producers Rebecca Willcott, Director of Renewable Resources, Nunatsiavut Government

Jamie Snook, Executive Director, Torngat Secretariat